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1. INTRODUCTION

1.1 Iris biometric specifications are included in the Technical Report on biometric deployment as
an optional feature along with fingerprints (also optional) and facial images (mandatory).  There has always been
concern within NTWG about the inclusion of Iris based technology in ICAO specifications while it is subject
to concept patents held by Iridian Technologies.

1.2 To resolve this issue TAG/15 endorsed a proposal from NTWG to negotiate a royalty-free
licence arrangement on behalf of ICAO for the use of the Iris recognition concept for the development of
machine-readable technologies.

1.3 This negotiation was protracted but was completed at the end of December 2003. Copies of
letters dated 22 October 2003 and 3 December 2003 detailing the offer are attached as appendices to this paper.

2. BACKGROUND

2.1 John Davies, leader of the United Kingdom Delegation, conducted the negotiations with Iridian
on behalf of NTWG and ICAO. The ICAO secretariat gave assistance by detailing ICAO policy on standards
involving patented technology and providing a review of the Iridian offer by ICAO staff attorneys. 

2.2 The offer from Iridian Technologies has also been reviewed by the NTWG in February 2004,
when it was considered sufficient to justify continued inclusion of Iris technology in ICAO specifications. The
Group recognized that Iridian Technologies remains dominant in the market place. However, Iridian
Technologies opens the opportunity for a supplier competition for travel document applications. There is an
agreed procedure to resolve disputes arising from any terms proposed in an Iridian royalty-free licence. This
was included at the recommendation of ICAO staff attorneys.
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3. ACTION REQUIRED BY THE TAG

3.1 In light of the offer from Iridian Technologies, NTWG invites the TAG to endorse the
continued inclusion of Iris biometric technology in specifications for MRTDs.
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